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Thomas Parran, Jr., M. D. 
Commlss10ner 

State of New York 

Department of Health 

Albany 

Water Power and OontrolCommisslon, 
Albany, N. Y • 

October 31, 1931. 

Gentlemen:- Att: Russell suter, ExecutIve Engineer. 

As you know, at your request a further investiga­
tion was made on October 13, 1931 by Engineer R. D. Bates ot 
this Department ot Rook Pond, one ot the proposed sources ot 
public water supply for Tioonderoga. At the time ot this inves­
tigation samples ot water were collected from the pond and trom 
a tributary to It which drains an abandoned lead mine, and 
delivered to the Dlvision of Laboratories and Research of' this 
Department for examination. The results of these examinations 
wll1 be toundappended. 

Rook Pond is one ot the proposed souroes of public 
water supply i .noluded in the Water Supply Application of the 
Village ot Ticonderoga t subm.i tted by your Oommission to this 
Department on August 7, 1931 for approval as to sanitary features. 
Eased upon the results of the e.xeminatlonof samples ot water 
collected by a representatIve ot thi sDiv1s1on trom this pond in 
June J which showed a moderately alkaline, sott water of good 
sanItary quallty quite typical ot that reglon, the use of the Rookf: 
Pond was approved by this Department. 4s you will note, the j;: . 

results of the examination of the samples recently oolLected 
presen t quite a different piotureand showed the water was then 
decidedly aoid and bad a lead oontent of 0.43 parts per million, 
whioh is well above the amximum allowable lead content fora 
water to be used for human oonsumption. The -presenoe of the 
abandoned lead mine, from. which water impregnated with lead in 
large amounts is discharged steadily into the lake, was not. known 
when the previous samples were oollected and n~est for lead was 
made at that t1me. It is diffioult to explain the marked differ­
ence in the alkalinity of the two sets of samples, but it is 
probably rela'ted to the varying amounts ot surfaoe water whioh 
were reaching the pond at the times when the samples were oollected. 
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In view ·of the information obtained at the time 
ot th1s 1nves'lgat1on, whieh shows the water to oontain a 
d811gerousJ.y hlgh lead content and to be extremely aoid s,t least 
part of the tlme, I wish to modl ty our approva 1 ot the ~ tel" ' 
Supp,ly Appl1oatlon o-t the Village of Ticonderoga, wh ioh was 
forwarded to you under date of August 15, 1931, and to reoommend ' 
that the use ot the water trom Rook Pond be not permitted. 

Very truly yours, 

(Sgd.) Paul B. Brooks 

Deputy Commissioner of Health. 

Copied 11/2/31 byiDI 
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October 50, 1931. 

Mr. Wachter 

Mr. Holmq u1 st 

Beaul ts ot the. 8X8lll1l1at10ns of water from Rock Pond and 
1 ts tributary. The dra1nage from lead mine colleoted 
by Mr. Bates, Ootober 13, 1931. 

Min. Dra1nage 

C 369 

Lead 

Theto11ow1ng Is reporte.d in parts per million: 

2.8 

Total Iron 

Aoid 1 ty (sulfur1c aoid) 

P. H. 

27.0 

36.0 

5.1 

The following 1s reported in parts per million: 

Manganese 

Lead 

Total Iron 

Aoidlty (au1turlea.o1d) 

P. H. 

Rool Pond 

C 367 

0.8 

0.43 

0.20 

.12.00 

3.8 

The data available suggests the presence of sulfides in the 
.~. 

rooks and so11 that have been oxidized and thus oonverled to 

sulfur1c a01d. The presenoe ot th1s and ot lead does not suggest 

that the water is satisfactory tor a domestic purpose. 
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